
PRINCIPALS:  Please Share These Minutes with Your Athletic Director 
Regular Meeting of PIAA District 6 - May 9, 2017 

  
Call to Order of the May 9, 2017, Meeting 
Chairman Crumrine called the meeting of the District 6 Committee to order at 3:30 PM in the Altoona 
Area School District Board Room. Present were: Ralph Cecere, Kathy Getz, Michael Cacciotti, David 
Crumrine, Kim Hubler, Michael Hudak,  Brian Ishler, James Price, Jody Rainey, Phil Riccio, Richard 
Scialabba, Lorie Ratchford, Curt Vasas, Joe Gironda and Curtis Whitesel. Those not present were 
William Marshall, David Heim and Gary Jubas.  Susan Kovensky was present and will start her term 
July 1st as Women Officials’ Representative. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
On a motion by Curtis Whitesel and Curt Vasas, the minutes of the April 6, 2017 meeting were 
approved. 
 
Financial Reports  
On a motion by Joe Gironda and James Price, the Committee approved the April 2017 Financial Report.  
 
On a motion by Kim Hubler and Richard Scialabba, the Committee approved the Swimming and Diving 
Financial Report.  The financial report was prepared by Susan Werner and presented by Curtis Whitesel. 
 
Sportsmanship    
Kathy Getz and Michael Hudak reviewed the below-listed disqualification form.   

JVBa  Bishop McCort coach  unsportsmanlike conduct 
VBa  Ligonier Valley player  malicious contact 
VBa  Penns Valley  player  arguing 
VBa  Ferndale  player  taunting and unsportsmanlike conduct 
VBa  Purchase Line  player  arguing 
VBa  Bald Eagle Area coach  unsportsmanlike conduct          

       
Eligibility Hearings  
On a motion by James Price and Michael Cacciotti, eligibility was granted to the following athletes and 
are eligible to participate in athletics at their schools: 
         Anthony Cortina, transferring from St. Mary’s to State College, 
         Sean Scanlon, transferring from State College to St. Joseph, FB, Ba and BB.  The vote was 15-0. 
 
Corrections to April 6, 2017 minutes 
On a motion by James Price and Kathy Getz, eligibility was granted to Kendra Worthy, transferring 
from Mount Union to PA Cyber.  Kendra is eligible to participate in athletics at Mount Union contingent 
upon Dr. Crumrine receiving the proper paperwork.   
 
Foreign Exchange Eligibility Hearings 
On a motion by Kathy Getz and Kim Hubler, eligibility was granted to the following International 
students from China and they are eligible to participate in athletics at Bishop Carroll: 

Yan (Zoe) Liu 
Huynh (Henry) Pham 
Bai (Kia) Yuefeng 
Miao (Alice) Wen 
Yuheng (Luke) Lei 
 
 

 



Communications 
A motion was made by Curtis Whitesel and James Price to elect the following officers for the 2017/18 
school year. 
 
Election of Officers 
Chairman – David Crumrine 
Vice Chairman – Ralph Cecere 
Secretary/Treasurer – William Marshall 
 
On a motion by Curtis Whitesel and Phil Ricco, the request for a Cooperative Sponsorship agreement 
between Bucktail and Central Mountain was approved for boys’ cross country contingent on completion 
of proper paper work at the state level.  The vote was 15-0.  
 
On a motion by Michael Hudak and Phil Riccio, the Committee accepted the actions taken by the school 
administration regarding the incidents with their coaches.   
 
The Next Meeting 
With no further business to come before the Committee, Kathy Getz and Kim Hubler made a motion 
that the meeting be adjourned; time was 4:53 PM. 
 
The location for June meeting will be announced after a date and location have been decided upon. 
 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

         

Sherry Montgomery  
                                                    Secretary/Treasurer 
 


